
Spring 2022  |  Page 1

STAY CONNECTED
Follow, Like and Share 
Frederick Health Hospice on Facebook

Living Every Moment
with Care, Comfort and Hope

The month of June 2020 was a blur for Lauren 
Nolke.

Not only was this working mother of two doing 
her best to manage the “new normal” thrust 
upon her by the escalating COVID-19 pandemic, 
she had just learned that her beloved father, Robert 
Brenneman, was in the late-stages of a rare cancer 
called cholangiocarcinoma.

Lauren and her family reached out to Frederick 
Health Hospice on June 16, a decision that she says 
brought compassionate care and comfort to her 
father and immediate support to her and the rest 
of the family. Five days later, in the early hours of 
Father’s Day, Lauren’s father passed away at home, 
surrounded by his family.

In the weeks that followed, Lauren 
says her emotions ranged from 
devastated, relieved, confused…even 
angry. “How do you watch someone 
die and then try to pick up the 
pieces?” she says. “It’s overwhelming 
to say the least. I knew that Hospice 
offered grief support services, but at 
first I was just too exhausted to reach 
out for help.”

Thankfully, she said, Trish Bowers, a Hospice grief 
counselor called her a few weeks after her father 
died to check on her. Trish is one of four professional 
counselors at Hospice who reach out to grieving 
family members like Lauren after the death of a 
loved one. They support those who are grieving 
by giving them an opportunity to tell their stories, 
express their emotions, and receive support and 
validation. 

“Working through the grief we experience after the 
death of a loved one can be one of the most profound 
experiences of our lives,” explains Trish. “However, 
because we are all different, each of us grieves in 
our own unique way. My colleagues and I try to meet 
each person wherever they may be on their grief 
journey by offering them individual counseling, 
support groups, and creative workshops. We 
encourage them to choose from what’s available to 
create their own safe place in which to explore their 
feelings and begin to heal.” 

Shortly after that first phone call, Lauren began 
weekly individual counseling, a service Hospice 
offers at no charge. “Because of COVID precautions, 
we always talked on the phone,” says Lauren, “but 
our connection was strong and immediate. 

Creating a Safe 
Space to Heal

Lauren Nolke with her parents, Bob and Clare 
Brenneman, at her wedding on the beach in Emerald 
Isle, North Carolina in 2009.
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I knew that my counselor had a lot of experience helping people process 
their grief, so I felt confident that she could help me find my way, too.”

Lauren says that speaking with a grief counselor each week quickly 
became a source of stability in her life. “One of the greatest gifts Trish 
gave me during the time we worked together was the understanding that 
grieving is a process with no fixed path or timetable. She also assured me 
that there was no right or wrong way to do it.”

According to Lauren, another helpful thing her grief counselor did for her 
was to help her build a “toolbox” of coping strategies and suggestions that 
she could dig into when the going got especially tough. By using these 
strategies, Lauren says she began to learn how to reframe her feelings when 
grief threatened to overwhelm her. Not every “tool” resonated with her right 
away, but she found that the more she stayed open and curious, the more 
she could feel the process starting to work.

By December of last year, after working with Lauren for nearly six months, 
Trish invited her to speak at Hospice’s Remembrance Service, an annual 
event for those in the community who have experienced the death of a 
loved one.

“I was deeply honored by Hospice’s invitation,” says Lauren, “But giving a 
speech like that was outside my comfort zone. In thinking about it, though, 
I remembered one of the last things my father said to me before he died: 
‘Don’t ever underestimate yourself; you’re stronger than you think you are.’ I 
took a deep breath and decided to believe that he was right.”

“After I finished speaking at the Remembrance Service, 
many people told me that they could relate to what I said,” 

says Lauren. “Because one of the things that defined my 
father was his deep desire to help people, knowing that 
sharing our family’s hospice story, including our grief 

journey, brought strength and peace to others 
was not only comforting to me, but also felt like 

the ultimate tribute to his memory.” 

Frederick Health Hospice offers a wide 
variety of grief support services at no 
charge to anyone in the community, 
regardless of whether or not their 
loved ones were for cared for by 
Hospice. For more information 
about grief support, call 
240-566-3030.

Lauren and her children try to 
celebrate the joys of everyday 
life even as their grief journey 
continues, including these 
special moments with the 
family’s golden retriever, Daisy. 



We all have certain dates that are indelibly etched into our minds. The dates of shared 
national tragedies like September 11th or December 7th. Dates of great personal 
significance, like the anniversaries and birthdays that we celebrate each year. None of 
these, however, seem to have as powerful a hold on us as the date we lost someone we 
loved.  

March 6th will mark the 10th anniversary of my father’s death to cancer. While it is a 
sad day to say the least, it also marks the moment in time that sparked the passion that 
drives me to provide the best possible care for our patients and families. My father’s 
experience with hospice was not what we had hoped it would be. The shortcomings in 
care and support that he and our family experienced serve as a template for what not to 
do, and a constant reminder that we only get one attempt to get it right. 

“How can your experience have been so bad…, aren’t all hospices the same?” I’m 
often asked. The truth is that not all hospices are created equal. While a standard is set 
for the minimal level of service, it should never be an aspirational goal. Unlike many 
for-profit hospices, which focus and limit their services to what is “reimbursable,” 
Frederick Health Hospice focuses on what is possible and most needed. We constantly 
look for opportunities to improve the individual care of our patients, and for ways to 
leverage our strengths in support of our community at large.

While big ideas can be easy to conceive, the resources to bring them to reality are 
much harder to come by. Frederick Health Hospice is blessed to have the support of a 
generous community that recognizes the value in what we do. Programs like our Music 
Therapy and Veterans Programs, expanded bereavement services, Camp Jamie, and 
the Kline Hospice House would not exist if not for your generosity and support.  None 
of these services are “reimbursable” under the hospice benefit, but I can tell you 
from personal experience how much they are needed and valued by the families who 
receive them.

At some point, we will all have to add a sad date to our 
calendars. When that day comes, you can count on us to be 
here to support you and ease your pain.
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Director’s Corner
Carlos Graveran, Executive Director 



 

 

To ensure that young people across Frederick 
County have access to critical and potentially life-
changing grief counseling, Frederick Health Hospice 
and Frederick County Public Schools (FCPS) have 
launched a partnership to support grieving students, 
staff and families through support groups, specialized 
workshops, individual counseling, education and 
resources—both in the school setting as well as in our 
Hospice offices. 

This partnership enables us to better identify students 
in need, and to see more clearly what services are 
most valuable to the youth in our community. In the first 
month of the partnership alone, we engaged in a Mental 
Wellness Fair at Frederick High School, completed a 
grief support group at Middletown Middle School, and 
facilitated two workshops at Brunswick High School.

We are able to serve our community because of our 
community. These programs are possible thanks to the 
support and trust we have earned from our Frederick 
County partners and through generous donations of 
community members like you. 

Together, we are making a lasting 
difference and bringing hope and 
healing to grieving children and teens.

William R. Bates 
Marie L. Beall
Elizabeth M. Bell 
Mary J. Bishop
Mary A. Boos
Blanche T. Campbell 
Rebecca J. Carr 
Thomas Claggett, III
Laurence F. DeSantis 
Tamara J. Dietrich
Jack E. Dixon
Betty A. Fawley

Beverly L. Haller
Courtland Hannum
Daniel P. Hardy
Wanda Heurich
Ellen V. Hildebrand
Miriam C. Himes 
Margie D. Holland 
Doris J. Huber
William F. Johnson
Truman L. Kelley, Sr.
William T. Kessler
Stephen Lee

Kenneth E. Lewis
Anthony M. Main, Jr.
Linda Mutchner
Karen E. Novak
Robert E. Oland
Tommy L. Piper
Robert B. Ray 
Robin R. Rezash
Lucille J. Rice
Randy W. Robucci
Roy C. Romsburg, Jr.
Norma J. Sautman

Maryanna M. Smith
Glenn A. Springer
Cinda Spurrier
Melvin Stratmeyer
Ross S. Stull, Jr.
John Sullivan
Cathy A. Whipp
Joseph C. Whitney 
Kelly O. Williams, Sr.

In Memoriam
We are grateful to the individuals and families who designated contributions to Frederick Health 
Hospice in memory of their loved ones who are listed below:
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Expanding Our Reach
Hospice partners with Frederick County Public Schools to bring 
bereavement programs to youth and adolescents 

In addition to this new 
partnership with FCPS, 
we are also expanding 
our Camp Jamie umbrella 
of care. 

In recognizing the unique grief experience 
of teens, we will be hosting our first annual 
teen camp (grades 9-12) on April 2, 2022 
at the ThorpeWood Retreat Center in 
Thurmont. This one-day camp is designed 
to gently teach coping skills, create 
opportunities for peer bonding and support, 
help build self-esteem and trust, and explore 
ways to navigate painful emotions and 
remember loved ones. Through interactions 
with other teens, adults, nature and animals, 
campers experience the universality of loss 
and learn that they are not alone in their 
grief.



Return with Honor
Hospice helps family recover 
their father’s missing service 
medals

When burglars broke into Orland Dean French’s home 
in 1976, they took many valuables, including his service 
medals from his 26-year career in the Coast Guard. 
The medals had no monetary value, but to “Frenchie,” 
they were irreplaceable. Or so he thought. 

Thanks to the efforts of Keith Midberry, Frederick 
Health Hospice’s Veteran Liaison, the French family 
received their father’s replacement medals shortly after 
his death last year at the age of 99.

“When my dad went into hospice care at home, Keith 
visited him,” recalls his daughter, Debbie French. 
“We mentioned to Keith how upsetting it was to Dad to 
have had his medals stolen, and he told us he could do 
something about that.”

Because Orland had a copy of his retirement papers, 
Keith was able to immediately request replacement 
medals from a company in South Carolina. Without that 
documentation, he would have had to request a copy 
of Frenchie's service records, which can take several 
weeks or months. 

Yet even with his records, “Frenchie” was not able 
to see his replacement medals before he died. But 
Keith ensured he still received the military send-off he 
deserved.

“Keith came the day before Dad died. He played the 
Coast Guard song, thanked Dad for his service and 

presented him with plaques and military service hats,” 
Debbie recalls.

Despite being less than 24 hours from passing away, 
Frenchie responded as any good sailor would. “My 
father put his hand up to salute,” Debbie says. 

For Keith, who also served in the Coast Guard, 
spending time with a fellow “Coastie” was an honor. 
“We had a common bond,” he says. “We were on the 
same class of ships and he served in the Antarctic 
while I served in the Arctic.” 

When Keith received Orland’s replacement medals, 
he invited the French family to join him for an outdoor 
ceremony at which he presented them with a shadow 
box featuring all of their father’s service medals as well 
as his rank insignia.

“Hospice went above and beyond what you might 
expect. It was just phenomenal,” Debbie recalls. 
“Each and every person from Hospice who took 
care of Dad treated him—and all of us—with 
such dignity, respect and honor. They were just 
absolutely outstanding.” 
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Orland Dean French 
(“Frenchie”) was a 26-
year veteran of the Coast 
Guard, retiring with rank of 
Commander. He enlisted in the 
Coast Guard in August, 1940 
in his home state of Nebraska 
and saw sea duty in the Atlantic 
and Pacific during WWII. At 
the time of his retirement he 
was assigned to Coast Guard 
Headquarters in Washington, 
DC as Chief of the Reserve 
Training Division. 

Following his retirement from the Coast 
Guard, French became a senior employee 
of the National Transportation Safety 
Board (NTSB) where he participated in the 
investigation of major highway, railroad, 
aviation, marine and pipeline accidents.



Love Your Neighbors: Community Gives Back
We are grateful to our generous community members who organize fundraisers and donate the proceeds to 
Hospice. The pandemic could not stop their enthusiasm or generosity which helps ensure that hospice care is 
available to everyone in our community regardless of their ability to pay. These donations support the Kline 
House, bereavement services, Veteran's Program and Music Therapy. 

Those raising $250 or more: 
•  Common Market Co-Op – Bring a Bag Fundraiser
•  Facebook Fundraisers – Birthdays and other celebrations
•  Francis Scott Key Antique Car Club – Rose Hill Manor Benefit Car Show
•  Frederick Lodge No. 684, B.P.O. Elks – Golf Tournament and 11th Annual Car Raffle
•  Frederick Moose Family Center #371 Loyal Order of Moose – Golf Tournament
•  Friends of Carroll Creek Urban Park Inc. – Sailing through the Winter Solstice
•  The Julie Ann Robertson Cashour Memorial Fund – Greater Potomac Golf Classic
•  Julie Gaver Discovery – 100 DAYS | Dying to Tell His Story Book Club and Dinner 
•  Myersville Lion’s Club – Volksmarch Festival
•  The Robby Foundation, Inc. – Annual Robby Golf Invitational
•  Young Lawyers of the Bar Association of Frederick County and Milkhouse Brewery at Stillpoint Farm – Brewfest 

(Clockwise from left) Young Lawyers Section of the 
Bar Association of Frederick County and Milkhouse 
Brewery at Stillpoint Farm; Myersville Volksmarch 
Festival; Annual Robby Golf Invitational; Frederick 
Moose Golf Tournament. We are sorry we cannot 
picture all fundraisers.
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Host an event!
To learn more about hosting your own event, 
go to FrederickHealthHospice/hostanevent



Gift Tax Update for 2022
by Sean P. O’Keefe, Esq. of O’Keefe Legal Services, L.L.C., 
Member Hospice Planned Gifts Committee

Are you considering making any gifts this year, charitable or otherwise? While 
it may be too late for your 2021 tax planning because it’s now 2022, the IRS has 
updated its “annual exclusion” amount for gifts to individuals. For the past four 
years, the annual federal gift tax exclusion has been $15,000. However, beginning 
in 2022 this amount was increased to $16,000. Note: Maryland and almost all 
states do not have a state gift tax.

You can now give up to $16,000 during 2022 to each person 
you would like without having to report the gift(s). While there 

are some exceptions, such as for U.S. citizen spouses being able to give each 
other unlimited amounts free from federal gift tax, this increased annual exclusion 
can provide estate and gift tax planning benefits to many. If you are married 
then you and your spouse can each give to the recipient, effectively doubling the 
exclusion amount. If you give an individual more than $16,000 this year then you 
will likely be required to file a gift tax return to report your gift to the IRS.

Keep in mind, if you make a gift to a qualified tax-exempt organization such as 
Frederick Health Hospice, your gift is excluded from gift taxation; and if you 
itemize your income tax deductions then your charitable gift may have additional 
tax deduction benefits. 

The Hospice Planned Gifts Committee is available to discuss 
planned giving strategies, including potential tax advantages, 
estate planning, and how individuals can create an income stream 
for themselves or loved ones, while ensuring Frederick Health 
Hospice will benefit from the gift.

To learn more, call our Development Office at 240-566-3030.
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Care for the Caregiver
Respite care provides a break from the fatigue, anxiety and 
depression that are hallmarks of “caregiver burnout.” 

Hospice patients and their caregivers are eligible for “respite care” for rest and much-needed time 
away from the demands of caregiving. 

Medicare covers this as a hospice benefit in recognition of the intense 
toll caregiving takes on family members. This valuable benefit allows 
a family caregiver to receive “a break” from responsibilities and 
allows a patient to receive a short stay with 24/7 care in a Medicare-
certified inpatient facility for up to five days and nights. 

Caregivers who suffer from the exhaustion of around-the-clock care, who become ill themselves, or 
would simply like to attend a family event, may be eligible for the benefit. They can step away from 
the daily stresses of caregiving while knowing their loved one is in good hands. Rest and time away 
can help caregivers gain perspective and inspire more positive interactions when they return.

Along with respite care, Hospice social workers are trained to identify symptoms of caregiver 
burnout and offer emotional support. They can help family caregivers identify local caregiver 
support resources, including supplemental care and connections to virtual support groups in the 
community. 

If you know of someone who is struggling to care for a loved one at the end-of-life, 
reach out to us today at 240-566-3030.
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PATI E NT CA R E SUM M A RY
F Y 21, July 20 20 -June 20 21 

Frederick County first recognized the need for Hospice over 40 years ago when a group of dedicated volunteers 

began what is now Frederick Health Hospice. Since then, we have had the privilege to serve thousands of 

patients and their families. We never take for granted the trust that is placed in our care. 

Total Patient Visits 
from Care Team

Nurses 16,730

Home Health Aides ....  ....... 10,629

Social Workers  ........  ..........  .....1,364

Chaplains 297

Hospice Physician                       669

Music Therapist .....    .............. 422

Veteran Liaison              ..113

Volunteers ..697

Total Bereavement

Individual Sessions 
with Hospice Clients                   461

Individual Sessions 
with Community Clients                   467

Group Participants who 
were Hospice Clients                   24

Group Participants who 
were Community Clients               24

Location of Patients Served

Assisted Living ...........  .........  13%

General Inpatient ......   ......  12%

Home   52% 

Kline Hospice House ......  .....  12% 

Nursing Home ............. ........  11%

Patients by Gender

Female               56%

Male                 44%

Patients by Age

Under 65  ........            10%

65+ Years  ......  .....         90%

Patients by Ethnicity

Asian       2%

Black       6%

Hispanic     3%

White              89%

Other     <1%

        
1,242  
Patients Served 
by Hospice 

Admission by Diagnosis

25%
Cancer

75%
Non-Cancer
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Frederick Health Hospice depends on the support we receive from individuals, businesses and organizations in our community. 
Whether your donation is a living tribute in honor of a special person or occasion, or a memorial honoring the memory of a friend, 
relative, or colleague, your generous support makes a difference.

 Yes, I want to make a tax-deductible gift to Frederick Health Hospice.

Name

Address

City						      State		  Zip		  Phone

Email										        

Donation Gift Amount   $500   $250    $100    $50    $25    Other

My gift is in memory of

My gift is in honor of

Please acknowledge my gift to:

Name								      

Address

City						      State		  Zip		  Phone

Hospice will send a card to the family you designate, acknowledging your gift made in their name or in the memory of their loved one. 
No reference will be made to the amount of your gift.

 Check enclosed (Please make your check payable to Frederick Health Hospice)

 Visa     MasterCard     American Express     Discover 	 Card #

Expiration Date	            Security Code			   Signature

To make a gift online, go to FrederickHealthHospice.org/donate.

Your gift to Frederick Health Hospice is deeply appreciated.
1 Frederick Health Way  |  Frederick, MD 21701

Your Gift Matters 
Did You Respond?
Our Annual Appeal mailed in November 2021. If you have 
already responded, please accept our gratitude. Without your 
generous support, we could not provide hospice care to all 
who need it, regardless of their ability to pay. Your support 
also ensures we can provide bereavement services to 
anyone in our community at no charge.

If you have not responded, please know that your gift 
still matters. Thank you in advance for your thoughtful 
consideration.

“I will never be able to repay Hospice for what 
they did for Marcia and our family. I hope others 
understand just how powerful the gift of hospice is 
to patients and families."

-Lionel Bowie (pictured Lionel and Marcia)
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DONOR REPORT
Thank you for the gifts we received January 1 to December 31, 2021

MILLER SOCIETY	

Recognizes those who have made a 
gift or multi-year pledge at one of the 
following levels:

$2,000,000+
Carl L.* & Norma H. Miller*

$50,000+
Peter & Laurel Cucchi
Tess M. Heavner
  (Carol A. Norris Guardian)
William E. Kahlert
Mike & Marie Miller
Dan Miller
Bil & Nicole Orr
Patty Pollatos Fund, Inc.
Dan & Susan Tipsord

CIRCLE OF LIFE
Recognizes those who have made a 
gift or multi-year pledge at one of the 
following levels:

$25,000 - $49,999
James M. Campbell

$10,000 - $24,999
H. Mark Alexander*
John M. Day
Bonnie Eskenazi
Kim Firestone
Dr. Timothy A. Gibian & 
  Dr. Kerri Hesley
Carlos & Marilu Graveran
William & Mary Haugh
Patsy Hedges

Drs. Manuel Casiano & 
  Carmen Hernandez
Rich Linden
Anne E. Martin
Nikki J. Moberly
Betty Moser
Peter* & Lorraine P. Plamondon
Dean & Robin Rose
David & Carolyn Ruben
Karyn Sullivan
Charles* & Mary F. Trunk
Robert Rice & Kathy Weishaar

KLINE HOUSE
MEMORIAL WALL
Recognizes those who paid tribute to 
their loved one with an engraved tile. 

Michael Beall
Steven R. Gearinger 
Jack R. Graham
Steven Lapsley
Melvin R. Newcomer
Barbarateen Roderick
Lois Royer

Kathy Schmidt
Stephanie Staley
Mary Sweeney
Kathy Van Horn
Ellen L. White
Donnie Wood 

AMBASSADOR 
CLUB	

Recognizes those who make an 
annual commitment at the 
following levels:

$1,000+
Jacqueline A. Candela
Steve & Arleen Chafitz
Chris & Angela Chase
Dottie L. Etzler
William & Nancy Ferguson
J. Daniel & Jeanne Geisinger
Gail & Joyce Guyton
William R. Harding
Terry Harmon
Jacques De Molay Commandery #4
Paul Kelly
Philip D. Lee

“We really value and support the work that 
Frederick Health Hospice does in a community that 
we love. The support and help it gives to families 
so they can spend meaningful and precious time 
together is so vital, and we want to keep supporting 
with our contributions.”

- Tim Gibian and Kerri Hesley, Circle of Life Members

Thank you for your gift to 
Frederick Health Hospice. 
Your loyal support and belief in our mission 
helps ensure that the needs of our patients, 
families, and community always come first. We 
are grateful to you for sharing your compassion 
for what Hospice does, what we represent, and, 
most importantly, those we serve. Thank you for 
the gifts we received January through December 
2021.
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Christine Limparis
Kevin & Rosemary Martin
Mark J. Mitchell
Donna Mochi
Tim & Kathy Moore
Mary E. Perry
Greg & Nita Pfister
Photography for a Greater Good
Paula Rommel
John J. Rothen, Sr.
Linda Rubenstein
Sharon Rudy
Donald & Betty Smith
Julia M. Spencer
Dr. Thomas M. Tarpley
Larry & Catherine Williams
Michael & Katy Young

$500 - $999
Wanda Anastasi
Brenda S. Benna
Joan C. Biser
William H. Browning, Jr.
Jerry & Linda Brubaker
Melissa L. Carpenter
William & Lisa Duckworth
Patricia F. Evich
George & Dawn Federline
Mary A. Ford
Patricia K. Haines-Riggs
Phyllis J. Holibaugh
Robert M. Jones
Joni L. King
Law Office of 
  Scott Alan Morrison, P.A.
Dr. & Mrs. David J. Levine
Marc & Anne Meilleur
Donald L. Miller
Lois Pacheco
Mike & Charlene Perry
Bill Raymond
Resthaven & Crematory, 
  Skkot Cody P.A.
Ruth S. Sayler
John C. Talley
Nicholas Tsourounis
Chris* & Susan Walters
Mike & Marlene Young
Eric Zeller

$250-499
Granville & Judith Albright
Reginald & Annette Barber
Jay & Terri Bidle
Steve & Diane Bill
Linda L. Bollinger
Bob Perrygo & Mary Bonen

Marian Brackna
George & Robyn Bramhall
Ann D. Bratthauer
Judith D. Brenk
Cathryn Butler
Cindy K. Butler
Don & Susan Butt
Chuck Wade Sod Farm
Ronald & Darlene Clay
Elizabeth Cross
Clyde & Kitty Crum
Sandra Davis
George B. Delaplaine, Jr.
Joan C. Derr
Michael & Diane Devlin
Paul & Karen Dotterer
Mary V. Dove
Marshall B. Dupuie
Nancy Ernest-Pastor
Carol Evich
Jerry C. Eyler
Charles R. Frownfelter
David J. Full
Krista Geiger
Christina Gladhill
Patrick & Lisa Greene
Dee Haines
Earl & Belva Hargett
D. Hunt & Joan Hendrickson
Richard Hofmann
Drs. Kevin E. & Adriana Hohl
Willette A. Homberg
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph T. Horman
Renee M. Jackson
Sidney & Michelle Kandel
Catherine G. Karl
Charles C. Keller
Terry & Jeanne Korrell
Thomas & Bonnie Lawson
Richard Layman
Harvey & Kathy Lettofsky
Howard & Mary Levine
Brenda M. Main
Michael Majchszak
Carol Mastalerz
Terry McArthur
Gail & Patrick Miglio
Thomas Miller
Mark & Yvonne Miller
Thelma W. Mills
Jana M. Moberly
Kevin & Stacey Moler
Phillip & Janine O'Brien
Dr. & Mrs. Jayant L. Patankar
Michael Poole

Dennis & Laura Ramsburg
Mary H. Rhoderick
Kathryn Riling
Clarence & Margaret Rinehart
Kathy A. Rohrer
Darlene Rosmarino
George Ruszat & Jennifer Boston
Michael Scherr
Laura J. Shaff
Scott M. Smiley
Sharon Smith
William C. Strauss
Mechelle E. Taccino
Stephen Tate
Troy & Elizabeth Taylor
Connie Testerman
William B. Thomas
Michael Thompson
Yoshiko E. Tucker
Dr. & Mrs. John A. Vitarello
Karen Ward
Georgia Wells
Allan & Susan Witmer
Dr. Daniel Zaharevitz & 
  Karen Flint

DONOR REPORT
Thank you for the gifts we received January 1 to December 31, 2021
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“We feel privileged to be part of 
the generous Frederick Community 
that has such a well-supported 
Hospice. Besides the compassion 
and empathy provided to patients 
and families, Hospice provides a 
wide range of services that many in 
our community are not aware of.”

- Steve & Arlene Chafitz, 
  Ambassador Club  Members



DONOR REPORT
Thank you for the gifts we received January 1 to December 31, 2021

CORPORATE PARTNERS
Recognizes businesses that have made a gift or multi-year 
pledge at   one of the following levels:

$50,000+ 
Diamond
Stauffer Funeral Homes, P.A.

$25,000 
Platinum
BB&T
Right at Home, Steve & Carole Luber

$10,000 
Silver
Kaslick & Prete, LLC
Morgan-Keller Inc.

$5,000 
Bronze
HeartFields Assisted Living & Memory Care at Frederick

GRANTS AND
FOUNDATIONS
The John & Ann Abbott Fund
The Arthur & Julane Anderson Gift Trust
The Joseph D. Baker Fund, Inc.
Peter W. Beers Memorial Fund
The Julie Ann Robertson Cashour Memorial Fund
The Breslin Family Charitable Fund
Monique C. & George L. Braude Memorial Foundation Inc.
Community Foundation of Frederick County, Inc.
William E. Cross Foundation, Inc.
Delaplaine Foundation, Inc.
The Marshall B. & Joanne E. Dupuie Giving Fund
EagleBank Foundation
Frederick County Health Department
The Mary Mason Hendrickson Memorial Fund
The Husky Fund of New Market Maryland
Vince & Guelda Imirie Fund
The JABJSS Charitable Fund
The Kahlert Foundation
Keller Giving Fund
Laughlin Family Foundation
The Robert & Frances Lawrence Foundation, Inc.
Susan Myers
Shepherd Nichols Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Nicodemus Family Fund
The John L. & Lucille H. Ponton Charitable Fund
Avadna B. Rickards
The Robby Foundation, Inc.
Thrivent Financial

Pat Vallandingham 
  Donor-Advised Fund
The Harry & Miriam Walters 
  Fund II
The H. Deets & Juanita 
  Warfield Donor-Advised 
  Fund
The Will Group Foundation

HERO CLUB
Helping Employees Remember 

Others: A giving club through 
which employees can show their 
support through the year.

Audra Adams
Margaret A. Alfaro
Amy Alimo
Erika Anderson
Rachele Andrade-Reyes
Martha Andrew
Taylor Angell
Melissa A. Angleberger
Jerree N. Atkins
Wendy Baer
Doris R. Baisey
Aimee Balsam
William Banegas Campos
Jennifer Barchers
Jamilla D. Barrett
Lindsey Baumgardner
Bonnie Baust
Kenya Bazemore
Carolyn Bennett
Brandon Blake
Jacques Blanc
Brenda A. Boland
Dawn Bolton
Melissa Bonaparte
Patricia Bowers
Shirleen Bowie
Christopher Boyd
Lisa Bromfield
Christina Brown
Patricia Buckmaster
Kate Burke
William F. Burns
Amy Burrier
George Callan
Cathrine Camuglia
Marisa Captain
David L. Carmody
Lauren Carpenter
Katie Cassidy
Angie J. Casterlin

Juan Castillo
Rebecca L. Casto
Marlina G. Castro
Mary C. Charron
Kelly Chilton
Patricia D. Chuey
Charlene Clark
Brittney Clemens
Kathryn Clingan
Melissa Compher
Colleen Conway
Sarah Conway
Tina Coop
David Cornelius
Luz A. Cortez
Krystle A. Coughlin
Nevada Cox
Candice Croft
Caitlyn Crogan
Kristie Culler
Michelle Curley
Victoria E. Cusato
Laura Davis
Lisa K. Davis
Angela Day
Constance Derosa
Heather Devlin
Stephanie Diallo
Cynthia Dietz
Norena Ditching
Charity Drummond
Crystal Duckett
Patricia Durham
Vicky Dwumaah
Wendy Easton
Dianne Elizabeth
Amanda Elliot
Naomi Everett
Michael Ewing
Matthew Fairall
Michele Farris
Natalia Felix
Mary Fink
Therlinsie Fleurizard
Diane R. Floria
Terry L. Fogle
Olivia Fowler
Shelly Fox
Bonita M. Freeman
Karen Freeman
Ashley L. French
Marilou Fritz
Allyson Gaffigan
Elisa D. Garza
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Nicole Padgett
Susan Palmer
Michelle Parker
Rebecca C. Parks
Renae Pascone
Michelle Paulus
Colleen Pearre
Vicky Pennington-Carr
Stephanie Perkins
Jami Petersen
Cherryl Peterson
Kerry Phillips
Naderge Pierre
Danil Podolskiy
Christina Poffenberger
Lori Portuesi
Rebekah Prepetit
Heather Prince
Bridget D. Puryear
Ursula Ramos
Lanene Ransome
Sarah Reilly
Deborah Remsberg
Jayme Reynolds
Andrea Richards Weaver
Garrett E. Rockwell
Colleen Rogers
Jonita L. Rollins
Devin Roman
Erin Roosa
LaDora R. Ropp
Robin Rose
Michelle D. Ross
Holly A. Rutledge
Tracy Ruzbacki
Jennifer Sachar
Jennifer H. Saponara
Daisy Sappington
Erika Saravia
Melissa L. Schirle
Kate Schley
Jessica Seibert
Alicia Setters
Lindsey Shankle
Katherine F. Sheehy
Maura Sherrill
Sandra Shields
Adam Shimoda
Diana M. Silva Lavalle
Karla Simpson
Mary V. Singleton
Erika Slebodnik
Kelley Smith
Marcia Smith
Peggy Smith

Christina Leedy
Tina M. Lerch
Dawn Lestaevel
Gina Lester
Lisa Lewis
Michele Lohman
Jennifer Long
Melissa Lorence
Brianna Lucas
LaDonna Maddon
Nelia Madrake
Emily Manning
Mayleen Marchany-Valentin
Marilyn Marshall
Robert Martinez
Tracy McCauley
Tiffany McCaulla
Kimberly McCormick
Leisa McDaniels
Mary McDonald
Timothy McDonald
Ranny McKay
Elizabeth A. McKee
Stacey McLain
Michael McLane
Kelly Mehaffie
Dania Mendoza
Melissa S. Messinger
Keith Midberry
Carey Miller
Carol Miller
Tina S. Miller
Brittany Millison
Mary Beth Minch
April L. Morgan
Shannon Morgan
Kimberly M. Moser
Barbara Mott
Bob Mott
Patricia Motter
Nathan R. Musto
Erica Myers
Linda Naddeo
Alexander Nason
Allison Neely
Pothin Ngyele
Justin Nix
Clarissa E. Nolz
Appolonie Ntsama
Victor K. Nyamalor
Moses Obasanya
Margaret Oberman
Obiagele Ogwulu
Patricia Ortiz-San Miguel
Florence Othieno

Jodi Gerber
Morgan Gipe
Chris Gladhill
Melissa Golden
Theresa Graupner
Carlos Graveran
Ronald Grenier
Myra Gruber
Philip W. Hackett
Angela Hahn
Stacey Hahn
Tammy Hall
Ingrid Halvorson
Rachel Ham
Sharon M. Hannaby
Cathy Hanson
Janet Harding
Colleen Harmon
Ashton Harrison
Wanda Haslup
R. Jean Havrilla
Elizabeth Hearne
Teri Heger
Jackie M. Henderson
Cindy Hernandez
Katarina Herron
Tammy Hershey
Robyn Hildebrand
Kelly Hilty
Allison Hoffmann
Clayton Holdcroft
Tania Holmes
Angela Hooper
Adele Hudak
Abigail Ide
Windy Irwin
Gloria Jackson
Dawn Jeffcoat
Debra Jorae
Tammy Katon
Mary Kehne
Cara L. Keith
Susan Kilduff
Sharon Kimberly
Frederique Kinguelewa
Thomas A. Kleinhanzl
Jessica Koduah
Debra Kuhn
Anna Kurupas
Debra M. Lair
Stacey A. Lantz
Kathleen Larcom
Ashley Lawson
Robert E. Lebron

Thomas Smoot
Olga Sosa Marguez
Vicki Sowers
Angelia L. Stokes
Angela Stone
Jennifer Stonebraker
Brienne H. Superczynski
Layne R. Swartz-Hartje
Meghan Sweigart
Tanveer Syed
Bethani E. Tayler
Dabington Taylor
Desiree M. Thompson-Boyle
Adrienne Thon
Jessica Thornton
Dorcas Thuku
Imelda Timonera
Alicia Tressler
Sheryl L. Tribett
Kellie Trout
David Turay
Kaili Van Waveren
Katherine Vann
Nik Vanscoy
Nina Volz
Bethany Ward
Jordan Wathen
Sherryl Watkins
Jeff Weaver
Allison Weber
Carolyn Welfare
Georgia Wells
Christina M. Whims
Chelsea White
Rachel Willard
Lisa Williams
Katrina Wilson
Jessica B. Wishard
Megan L. Wittenberg
Sadie Wolf
Jasmyne A. Wright
Carolyn L. Young
Jennifer Young

DONOR REPORT
Thank you for the gifts we received January 1 to December 31, 2021
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FAITH GROUPS
Recognizes faith groups that have made a general contribution 
including tribute gifts and gifts made in response to one of our 
appeals.

Dickerson United Methodist Church
Evangelical Lutheran Church
Graceham Moravian Church
Harmony Church of the Brethren
Harwood House Thrift Shop/
  Damascus United Methodist Church
Howard Chapel/Ridgeville United Methodist Church
Locust Grove Church
Mount Prospect Church
Mount Tabor Lutheran Church
Mt. Pleasant United Methodist Church
Mt. Tabor United Methodist Church
Saint Katherine Drexel Church
Saint Paul's Parish
St. Anthony's Shrine
United Methodist Church Marvin Chapel

CIVIC AND SERVICE GROUPS
Recognizes civic and service groups that have made a general 
contribution including tribute gifts and gifts made 
in response to one of our appeals.

American Legion Auxiliary/Glenn W Eyler Unit 282

Auxiliary Mt. Airy Vol Fire Co, Inc.

Francis Scott Key Lions Club

Francis Scott Key Post #11

Frederick Lodge No. 684, B.P.O. Elks

Frederick Moose Family Center #371 Loyal Order of Moose

Francis Scott Key Antique Car Club

Kiwanis Club of Frederick, Inc.

Ladies of the Elks & Associates No 378

Lewisville Boy Scout Troop 752

Libertytown Unionville Lions Club

Maryland Retreads Motorcycle Club

Mt. Pleasant Ruritan Club

New Market District Lions Club

Owls Club 4002 Incorporated

Petersville Ruritan Club

Sons of Amvets Squadron 7

Thurmont Lions Club/TLC Foundation

Upper Potomac Chapter Military Officers Assoc of America

Urbana Volunteer Fire Dept. & Rescue Squad

WORKPLACE GIVING PROGRAMS	
AmazonSmiles
America's Charities
The Benevity Community Impact Fund
CFC
CyberGrants
Exelon
FirstEnergy 
My Tribute Gift Foundation, Inc.
Network for Good
Schwab Charitable Fund
State Farm
Thrivent Financial
United Way of Frederick County
United Way of Southwestern Pennsylvania
United Way of the National Capital Area
Wells Fargo
YourCause
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“The Sunshine Fund is near and dear to 
our hearts. It's important to us to pass 
our blessings forward to help others in 
the community.” 

– Jim and Becky Gloyd, Frederick LineX, 
   Corporate Partner and Sunshine Fund donor
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Margaret T. Hooper
Mary E. Kehne
Pearl Kelly
Daniel A. Kepler
Joseph Kuzmiak
Richard T. Lebherz
Marie A. LeComte
Dorothy C. Linsenmeyer
Christine C. Martin
Carol W. Martinez
Helen McDaniel
Carl L. Miller
Charles T. Moreland
Margaret N. Morgan
Mary L. Olsen
Eleanor Y. Orndorff
Paul D. Penwell
Barbara L. Poffinberger
Margaret S. Powers
Mildred I. Puglise
Grayson E. Rippeon
Helen H. Rudy
Everett S. Samsel
Mildred A. Samsel
Ruth G. Sayler
Agnes F. Scholten
Oscar L. Shafer Jr.
Mildred B. Shipley
Frances M. Showe
Gladys H. Six
Robert L. Smith, Jr.
Chester G. Stone
Ellis H. Stroup

LIVING LEGACY	
Recognizes those who have 
made a planned or estate gift.

Deceased Members
Mary Helen Abbott
Arthur W. Andrews
Wanda Baldwin
Rosalind Beckwith
Charles A. Bisselle (sister)
Lillian W. Blentlinger
L. Edward Blumenauer
Mildred V. Boyer
Don D. Cameron
Mary Grace Castle
Alice Darner
Daisy Darner
Elizabeth M. Dougherty
Doris Engel
Marilyn K. Entis
Stephen G. Feeser
Alden E. Fisher
Carol A. Fisher
Harriet K. Fisher
Gene G. Gardner
Julia Gearinger
Luther C. Guise
Veronica I. Hahn
Louise E. Hammell
Doretha M. Hanes
Blanche L. Hargis
Frances M. Heaney
Robert Holland

Jacqulin E. Anderson
Gregg & Doreen Anderson
Irma Z. Anderson
Hugh & Dolores Andrew
Janey W. Andrews
Cindi Andrews
Drs. Michael & Jill Angell
M. Wayne & Mary Angleberger
Tom & Cecelia Angleberger
Kathy Angleberger
Wayne & Jean Angleberger
Srisaowalak Appleby
Susan E. Arbore
Clare Archer
Denise J. Armentrout
Rachel Armistead
Michael Armm
Dorinne S. Armstrong
Peggy Arnold
Priscilla Arnold
Tish Ashton
Lynn & Ruth Ausherman
Howard Awrich
Steven Baal
Sarah M. Babington
April Baer
Patricia Baggett
Patricia Bahner
Regina Baker
Shirley Baker
William & Denise Baker
Robert & Cheryl Baker
Susan Baldwin
Michael & Susan Baldwin
Ashley M. Ballenger
Joann Bannon
Barbara D. Barbe
Reginald & Annette Barber
Sabrina Barber
Steve & PJ Barger
Judy A. Barker
Elwood E. Barnes
John & Donna Barr
Betty Barrick
Susan Barrow
Anita Bartlinski
Richard & Sue Basford
George & Susanne Basford
Kathy Bates
Dona Batten
Barbara B. Beach
Pamela R. Beachley
Michael Beall
James G. Beall
Diane R. Beall

Sandra K. Summers
Richard D. Thompson
Willing W. Walker
Charles D. Walter
Maynard W. Wastler
Robert L. Waters
Carol J. Webber
Ronald W. Wilkin
Nathaniel C. Williams

Living Members
Amy Brockey-Rogers
Peter & Laurel Cucchi
Barbara Duncan
Dottie L. Etzler
Ann L. Hummer
Joni L. King

CIRCLE OF 
FRIENDS			 

Recognizes those who have 
made a general contribution
including tribute gifts and 
gifts made in response to 
one of our appeals.

Cynthia B. Abbott
Robert J. Abdinoor, Sr.
George Abell
Nancy B. Abrecht
Nicolas & Amy Acal
Carmelita Adams
Patricia Adams
Regina Ahalt
Diann L. Airing
Debra Akerman
Ervin & Mary Albaugh
Granville & Judith Albright
Bruce S. Albright
Sam & Diane Albright
Jon & Christine Alexander
Rosemary Alexander
Vicki Allen
James & Nancy Allen
Patricia C. Allen
Michael & Margaret Alley
Barbara Allison
Robert L. Allnutt
Barry Almond
Stacie Alter
Edward & Virginia Althoff
Patricia A. Amery
Regina Amery
Wanda Anastasi

Donations make special moments, like this one captured 
at Camp Jamie, possible. 
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Peggy Brandenburg
Ann D. Bratthauer
Betty Breeden
Judith D. Brenk
Elizabeth C. Bridgford
Linda D. Brightwell
Harry L. Brittain, Jr.
Marcia Brodie
Barbara R. Brown
Donna Brown
Kirsten N. Brown
Ida L. Brown
Kathleen E. Brown
Joe & Deborah Brown
William H. Browning, Jr.
Jerry & Linda Brubaker
Marie K. Brubaker
Madeleine Bryant
Bryan Buchwald
Jacklyn L. Buchwald
Gene Buckalew
Faye W. Buckingham
Dick R. Burd
Terry Burdette
Gregory & Sherry Burgee
Anita M. Burker
Betty Jo Burkett
Andrew Burnette
Carolyn D. Burrell
John M. Burrier
Helen J. Burrier
Barry & Debbie Burrier
Michele Burrill
Richard W. Bush
Larry E. Bussard
Cindy K. Butler
Cathryn Butler
Don & Susan Butt
Larry & Kim Cable
Kerry Callan
David Callan
Stephanie Calliott
Heather M. Campbell
Jim M. Campbell
Mark Campellone
Louis & Linda Canale
Jacqueline A. Candela
Kathy A. Caprarola
Paula Caprarola
Michael & Linda Carey
Robert R. Carlsen
Kelly M. Carlson
David E. Carmack
Kathleen M. Carmody
Melissa L. Carpenter

Thomas Beall
Danielle Becker
Gregory & Patricia Beckman
Alan & Dianne Beeler
Wayne L. Beheler
Joanne Beier
Teresa R. Belcher
Kara Beles
Brenda S. Benna
Roger & Elizabeth Bennett
Robert & Jennifer Bennett
Bette A. Bennett
Gary Bennett
Wayne & Jean Berg
Mary Lou Berkebile
Frederic Berney
Frosty & Phyliss Betson
G. Harry Bevard
Christine R. Beveridge
Jay & Terri Bidle
George & Susan Birch
Norman & Carol Birzer
Joan C. Biser
Melissa Bishop-Bryant
Nancy Bittle
Dennis & Judy Black
Janiece Bladen
Ronald & Marda Blain
Mark & Paula Blamer
Anna O. Blank
Lisa Blank
Singleton E. Blickenstaff
Allan Blostin
Kathleen Blumberg
Paula K. Blundell
Henry & Jeanne Bohlander
Linda L. Bollinger
Terrance & Michele Bolton
Jim & Mary Bostian
Orley R. Bourland, Jr.
Chip & Margaret Bowen
Jane B. Bowen
Barry & Mary Bowers
Harold & Juanita Bowers
Timothy & Paula Bowman
Virginia L. Bowser
Carolyn J. Boyer
Robert & Joanne Boyer
Sharon L. Boyer
Marian Brackna
Jennifer Bradley
Gail Bradshaw
George & Robyn Bramhall
Charles & 
  Wanda Brandenburg

Lisa Carpenter
Dolores Carr
Maurice Carter
Kathryn Carter
Steve & Debbie Casey
Laura Casillas
Jean Castello
Paul & Daynah Cataldo
Frances M. Cecil
Oliver Cejka
Cynthia Cervenka
Gabriel Chaddock
Ira Chaleff
Emily J. Chamblee
Edward E. Chaney, Sr.
Charles & Becky Chaney
Carol K. Charles
Hannah Cheatham
Ronald G. Cherveny
David B. Childs
Linda Chipley
Shirley Chiriaco
Barbara Christoff
Brandon Chuhran
Dolores L. Ciaverelli
Lisa Cines
Jim & Amy Clapp
Kathrene H. Clark
Barbara Clark
Craig & Susan Clark
Jesse & Rebecca Clary
Ronald & Darlene Clay
Ed & Sherry Clem
Dorothy S. Clemson
Natasha Cleveland
Ann E. Cline
Lois J. Cline
Vivian S. Clipp
Cal & Connie Close
Patricia W. Coates
Shirley M. Coblentz
Geraldine M. Coblentz
Sylvia A. Cochran
Cindy Cochran
Michael P. Codori
Shirley Cogle
Thelma L. Cohen
Lorraine L. Cole
Angela Collene
Janette Collins
Patti Collins
John & Ann Commito
James & Cheryl Concannon
Julie N. Condrasky
Elizabeth W. Conine
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Anne M. Connors
Benson Cook
Elva R. Cooley
Carolyn L. Corbin
Ellen R. Cornelius
Lynn Cornelius
Janet Cosner
Lee V. Coulter, Jr.
Jill Coursen
Dan & Carolyn Court
Norman Covert
James & Sandra Cox
Meri Cox
Arlene M. Craig
Bunny Cramer
Cynthia O. Cramer
Cheryl A. Crawford
Margaret A. Crawford
Katherine M. Cresswell
Elizabeth Cross
Clyde & Kitty Crum
Carroll & Doris Crum
Jerry & Peggy Crum
Lana Crutchley
Emery & Rose Csulak
John Cuddahee
Dr. Joseph Curcio
Clarence Custer
Tryphena Custer
Mark W. Custer
Robert & Jill Dahlgren
Jodie Dailey
Barbara Daniel
Dean Darr
Jan L. Davis
Sandra Davis
Charles E. Davis
Kelley Davis
Sharon Davis
Donald K. Day
Susan Deavours
Karen Del Giudice
Tom Delaney & 
  Kara Norman
George B. Delaplaine, Jr.
Richard & Judy Delauter
Mary Delss
Teresa A. Demosky-Tippett
Margaret W. Denton
John Deonarine
Bruce & Ellen Derflinger
Shirley A. Derflinger
Joan C. Derr
John & Joy Derr
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Joe & Carol Devilbiss
Donna J. Devilbiss
Miriam L. Devilbiss
Michael & Diane Devlin
Barry & Cindi Diamondstone
Joanne Dietz
John & Jacquelyn DiMisa
Belva J. Dinterman
Jeanne Dinterman
Emily DiStefano
Gregory & Marcia Dively
Barbara J. Dixon
Howard Dixon, Jr.
Elizabeth Dobson
Carol Dodds
John & Maggie Doll
Lynda Domincovich
Patricia A. Dominik
Joan M. Donnelly
Carol Dorsey
Dawn Dostalik
Mary V. Dove
Darlene Dowery
Rachel Drafton
Ruth C. Dredden
Christine Drescher
Donna Droneburg
Melissa J. DuBoyce
William & Lisa Duckworth
Bonnie Dudrow
Paula Dugdale
Daniel & Dawn Duggan
Alan & Gloria Duke
Paul & Virginia DuMars
Margaret Durbin
Thomas O. Dutrow
Matt & Mara Dye
Donna Jean Eader
Dorothy Early
David & Joyce Easton
Donna Ecker
Randy & Rebecca Eckrote
Raymond Ediger
Gregory L. Edlefsen
Elinor C. Eiker
Gilbert V. Eiker, Jr.
Charles & Donna Elgin
Michelle Ellinger
Mary G. Ellis
Norman & Diane Elsbree
Greta Engle
Metewo S. Enuameh
Anthony Erias
Cindy Ernest
Leila Ernest

Nancy Ernest-Pastor
Darlynne H. Eskeli
Linda Estrada-Palma
Clifford Evans
Guy & Suzanne Everhart
Carol Evich
Jerry C. Eyler
Susan Eyler
Lawrence & Patricia Fagan
Richard A. Fanta
Sam & Nicole Farace
Barbara R. Farra
John & Jane Farrell
Thomas Farrell
Arthur & Diane Fauble
Nancy Fay
Gary & Suzanne Fecteau
George & Dawn Federline
Judith L. Federline
William & Lynda Feldmann
Fred Ferrari
Gregory S. Fetchko
Michael & Karen Fick
Paula Fidel
Lois S. Filby
Kim Firestone
Eleanor W. Fisher
Roseann W. Fisher
Douglas J. Fisher
Ben & Lisa Fisher
Rose Fisher
John Flannery
John F. Fleischman
Stephanie Fletcher
Janet Flippo
Terry D. Flippo
Mary Ann Flippo
Ralna Flippo
Johnny L. Fogle
Terry L. Fogle
Ed & Carol Foley
Charles & Nancy Foltyn
Roseanne M. Fontaine
Prudencio Fontanilla
Mary A. Ford
Carroll E. Forney, Sr.
Amy Foss
Eileasha Fox
Amy M. Fradiska
Carolyn J. Fraley
Robert & Mary Frank
Mary Ann Frank
James R. Franklin
Sharon W. Franklin
Linda Franklin

“Frederick Health Hospice supported 
my family both during my sister 
Julie’s illness and during my father’s 
final days. We’re blessed to be able 
to help perpetuate the invaluable 
services they provide to our 
community. We are so grateful for 
all of those who participated in and 
supported our Greater Potomac Golf 
Classic over the last 20+ years.” 

– Jeffrey Robertson, JARC Memorial Fund
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Robert Zirkle lights up the Fourth of July with both 
his smile and his sparkler.
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Phillip & Deborah Hale
Brian & Cynthia Hall
Marc & Kim Hall
Richard A. Hallum
Rachel Ham
George & Nancy Hamm
William & Lucille Hammann
R. Anne Hammer
Ron & Cass Hammond
Karen M. Hampton
Jay Handzo, Jr.
Nancy Hannigan
Joseph A. Hanuscin
Aubrey Harbaugh
William R. Harding
Terry Harmon
Eddie Harrison
David G. Harry III
Andy & Christina Harsh
Laura Hart
Larry Hartbarger
Cliff A. Hartsock
James Hatcher
Marianne Hauppa
Holly Haupt
Robin & Theresa Haupt
Dr. Bob Hawley
Karen L. Hazzard
Barbara Heatherton
Martin & Gale Heavner
Patsy Hedges
Richard & Carol Heffner

Mary Girard
Nicolas Giuliano
Chris Gladhill
Richard E. Gladhill
Jerry & Judy Gladhill
Gloria J. Gladhill
Jeff & Dawn Glass
Barry Glotfelty
Diane Gloyd
Michael & Linda Goins
Elizabeth Good
Kevin & Eileen Gordon
Hilda S. Gordon
Vicki P. Gordon
F. Keith Gorsuch
Kevin L. Gorsuch
Mary F. Gosnell
Linda A. Gossweiler
Dorothy M. Gouker
Lynda Govert
Cynthia M. Grable
TJ & Christine Grable
Gary & Donna Gragg
Jack R. Graham
Pamela A. Gray
Lt. Col. & Mrs. John W. Gray
Phyllis L. Green
Debora L. Green
Vada M. Green
Debbie W. Green
Patrick & Lisa Greene
Robin L. Greenfield
Kristina Griffin
Bonnie Griffith
Joanne E. Griffith
Don E. Grigsby
Robert M. Grim, Jr.
Ray Grimes
Jackie Grimes
Charles & Rose Grimes
Lacey Grindstaff
Mary E. Groff
Meda Groff
David & Anita Grooms
Sharon Grossnickle
Elizabeth M. Grossnickle
William & Patricia Grove
Christa H. Grunwald
Arnold J. Gussio
Gail & Joyce Guyton
Virginia Hagan
Helen G. Hahn
Dee Haines
Alice M. Hajjar
Robert E. Hale

Jimmy & Laurie Franklin
Bernadine M. Frederick
Robert M. Freed
Robert & Shirley Freeland
Gary & Debra Freeman
Julie Fretwell
Charles & Lois Fries
Sheila R. Frizzell
Jerry W. Frock
Charles R. Frownfelter
Norma J. Fry
Marian M. Fry
Jeannie Fry
Stephen T. Fulcher
Jeanne H. Fulks
David J. Full
George W. Fulmer, Sr.
Laurence D. Funk
Jerry & Libby Fuss
Rose Futchko
Gloria E. Gafney
Patricia A. Gahman
Kevin & Anne Gallagher
Richard & Ann Gallagher
Donna M. Gambill
Richard E. Gant, Jr.
Gail S. Garber
Carol Garcy
Ken & Patricia Gardner
Denton & Peggy Garst
Carolyn B. Gastley
Steve R. Gearinger
James & Kathleen Gears
Shirley F. Geasey
Ruthanna M. Geisbert
Thomas M. Geiser
Edwin & Barbara Geisler
Robert & Marilyn George
Henry S. George
Carrie George
Franz Gerner
James Gerwig
Bonnie Giampietro
Larry & Donna Giarth
Bill & Scarlett Gibb
Karen E. Gibbs
Dr. Timothy A. Gibian &  
  Dr. Kerri Hesley
Rosemarie Gibson
Billy & Becky Gibson
Lorraine Gibson
Brenda Gibson
Julia H. Gilbert
Ed & Donna Gills
Mitchell Ginsburg

Betty Heflin
Beth L. Helman
L. Jean Hemp
Jackie M. Henderson
Lorna J. Henry
Diane C. Henson
Linda Henson
George Heon
David & Patricia Herber
Daniel Herche
Drs. Carmen Hernandez & 
  Manuel Casiano
Shelley L. Hess
Phyllis Heuerman
David Hicks
Bri Higgins
Courtney Higgins
Nancy M. Hill
Terry & Belinda Hill
Cynthia K. Hilland
Elwood & Thelmajean Hipkins
Thomas Hipkins
Joseph & Mary Hise
Kim dung Hoang
Judith Hockenberry
Don & Geraldine Hodge
Julie Hoehn
Cynthia K. Hofflinger
Peggy Hoffmaster
Richard Hofmann
Drs. Kevin E. & Adriana Hohl
Laura Holcomb
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Irwin “Buck” Isaacs turned 100 years old on October 11. He 
was recognized by our Veteran Liaisons for his service at the 
Battle of the Bulge and on D-Day. 
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Beverley A. Kolb
John & Claire Kondig
Thelma J. Koontz
Dr. Jan Koppelman
Terry & Jeanne Korrell
Maria E. Kraemer
Harry & Shirley Krantz
Betty J. Kreh
Star Kremonas
Henry & Ellen Kumm
Martin & Linda Kurdt
Jane Labbe
Jane H. Lahr
Rev. Albert K. Lane III
Louise Lang
Steven Lapsley
Lawrence & Barbara Lavery
Thomas & Bonnie Lawson
Sandra L. Lawson
Richard Layman
Carol Le Strange
C. Lynne Leatherman
Robert E. Lebron
Philip D. Lee
John Lee
Anne Lehman
Brian Lemek
Lucinda E. Leonard
Juanita M. Lepine
Marvin & Sue Lescalleet
RoseAnn Lester
Harvey & Kathy Lettofsky
Howard & Mary Levine
Geraldine R. Lichtinger

Sheila Jones
Josh Jones
Susan J. Jordan
John & Barbara Jorgensen
James R. Joy
Chad Joy
Karen Justice
Steve Kallmyer
Raymond & Sandra Kamauf
Sidney & Michelle Kandel
Gary W. Kanode
James D. Kappler
Debra F. Katz
Gurpreet Kaur
Lillian T. Keenan
Monroe & Mary Keeney
Barbara A. Keeney
Timothy & Debbie Kefauver
David A. Kehne & 
  Robert Funk
Julie Keith
Gilbert & Larue Kelbaugh
Bonnie E. Keller
Jay & Shirley Keller
Charles C. Keller
Thomas Keller
Donald & Eileen Keller
Dianna Kelly
Richard & Betty Kelly
Carmel & Janet Kelly
Patricia A. Kelly
William Kelly
Paul Kelly
Garth Kelman
Dale & Donna Kendall
Sharon S. Kennedy
Annette Kennedy
Julia Kennedy
Patrick & Therese Kennedy
Maeve Kenney
Larry & Susan Ketron
Katherine Ketterman
Patty Kettlestrings
Brian Keyser
Jay King
Janet E. King
Jeff & Carol King
David & Julie Kinna
Rebecca A. Klein
Denise H. Kleinsorg
Frankie B. Kline
Robert & Marie Kline
William H. Knill
Don & Sandy Knipp
Michael Koch

Phyllis J. Holibaugh
Margery Holland-Lamberger
Candy Holly
Diane U. Holter
Willette A. Homberg
George & Bettilue Hood
Richard E. Hooper
Lelia Hooton
Randall Hoover
Pat Horine
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph T. Horman
Douglas & Joan Horn
Charles Hornstein
Janet M. Hough
Diane Houser
Larry & Dawne Howard
Ruth F. Howell
Sandra S. Huffer
Jacquelyn P. Huffer
Julie Hughes
Alice H. Hughes
Belinda D. Humerick
Joan K. Hummer
Ann L. Hummer
Charles G. Hunt
Robert & Cathy Hunter
Kimberly Huntt
Arthur Hurley
Lydia Hutchinson
Perry & Terry Ifert
David E. Ifert
Marsha Ignaczak
Kathy Iverson
Renee M. Jackson
Richard & Mary Jacobs
Sandra L. Jacobs
Shirley Jacobus
Jacqueline C. Janss
Larry & E. June Jarkey
Tammy Jeannotte
Connie M. Jelks
Wayne R. Jenkins
Jerry H. Jenkins
Jason A. Jodon
Robert C. Johnson
Arlene Johnson
Bob Johnson
Warren H. Johnson
Sandra K. Johnson
Gerald & Shelley Johnson
Don & Leah Johnson
George & Pam Johnson
Fanny M. Johnsson
Marietta Johnston

Danilo Ligsay
Charles & Helen Likens
Ross E. Lillard
Christine Limparis
Robert C. Lindquist
Tom & Cindy Lindsay
Margaret E. Lininger
Carol Link
Carl A. Linthicum
Amanda J. Linthicum
Alice V. Linton
Larry & Anna Marie Linton
Pat & Terri Little
Stuart & Cindy Littman
Paul & Pamela Liverman
Kevin Lloyd
Amy L. Loeffler
Peter H. Loevinger
Barbara B. Lofts
Donna Logan
Chris & Fran Logue
Carlene L. Lohr
Sandra C. Lombard
Kim M. Long
Thomas Longo
Colleen Loomis
Ruth A. Lowman
Catherine J. Lowman
Anne D. Lucas
Russell & Roseann Luczak
Linda Lugar
Bernice M. Luongo
Louise Lynch
Elaine B. Lynch

The Delaplaine Foundation, Inc. continues to invest in our 
Music Therapy program. They understand the value of music 
to ease end-of-life symptoms and offer emotional comfort to 
both patients and their loved ones. 
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Gloria I. McFadyen
David & Yvonne McGaha
James E. McGee
Jackie M. McGill
Frank & Patty McGill
John & Mary Beth McGrath
Dr. Jonathan McGrath
Kimberly McLaughlin Sandi
Michael T. McMahon
Carolyn C. McMahon
Betty McMullen
Linda K. McNey
Hilda M. McPherson
Ross & Teresa Meem
Marc & Anne Meilleur
John & Shirley Merando
Paul F. Mercer
A. Howard & Sharon Metro
Allison Meyers
Margaret J. Michael
Keith Midberry
Gail & Patrick Miglio
Helen E. Miles
Myra L. Miller
Carol Miller
Francis & Faye Miller
David A. Miller
Joyce E. Miller
David & Lois Miller
Carol A. Miller
Thomas Miller
Christopher A. Miller
Thelma W. Mills
Warren C. Milne
Rosario Minda
Mary A. Mirhady
Mark J. Mitchell
Jana M. Moberly
Nancy A. Mohler
Jamie Mohler
Tom & Virginia Mohler
Todd Mohr
Mark & Emily Moler
Marilyn K. Molesworth
Dr. & Mrs. John K. Molesworth
Jeffrey & Pamela Money
Leonard & Carey Mongeon
Nash & Catherine Monsour
Tim & Kathy Moore
Anna M. Moore
Dave & Carolyn Moore
Rev. Carol Moorefield
Debbie More'
Jane Morgan
Jim & Ann Morgan

Leslie F. Markoe
Linda M. Markuski
Roslyn Martin
Chris Martin
Kevin & Rosemary Martin
David & Charlotte Masser
Carol Mastalerz
Ralph Mastantuono
Iris A. Matalenas
Gladys Mathews
Hoyt & Roberta Matthai
Gary & Gail Mattson
Daphne G. Maught
Mehrl F. Mayne
Robert Maze
Sandra S. McCanner
Christina McCormick
Patrick R. McCormley
Jennifer G. McCoy
Rachel McCue
Frank & Brenda McDermott
Randy & Cheryl McDonough
Judy H. McFadden

Theda W. Mabie
William J. MacAllister
Nicholas P. Machara
Janet Macik
Catherine L. MacInnes
Garry Mackenzie
Richard & Hazel MacKenzie
Meredith MacVicar
James Madden
Terri Main
Earl & Brenda Main
Brenda M. Main
John & Karen Main
Michael Majchszak
William & Geraldine Mancini
Donna Maneely
Billie Mann
Sharon E. Manning
Kathryn C. Marchant
Kolyan Marcus
Gloria Marecki
Robert & Pauline Marendt
Bobby & Barb Marker

Mary Morgan
JoAnn Morris
Amy Jo Morris
Joyce L. Morris
Jo Ann M. Morris
Robert & Kay Morrow
Arlene Moss
David E. Mount
Sharon A. Mowdy
LaRue E. Moxley
Daniel & Deborah Moxley
Kara Moxley
Joan Moxley
Marilyn K. Moyers
Lois C. Muhl
Thomas & Carol Mullaney
Shirley J. Mullican
Fred & Gloria Mullins
Thomas J. Mumma
Paul Murphy
Dennis & Sandra Murphy
Brandi Murphy
Robert & Gladys Murray
Diane Murray
Virginia J. Myers
Lyman & Connie Myers
George & Rose Myers
Mervil & Donna Myers
Cynthia Nagel
Sharon Nakamoto
Paula Natoli
Patricia Naylor
Judy A. Neal
Bonnie J. Neuman
Grayson & Nancy Newcomer
Jack & Nancy Newkirk
Lana Nichols
Bonnie L. Nicholson
Colin Nickerson
Rob & Kathy Nicodemus
Ellen Noland
Barbara Noland
Diane R. Norris
Pamela Northup
Cleveland & Betsy Null
Thomas & Jayne Nuse
Timothy & Mary Beth O'Boyle
Dr. Michael O'Brien
Kathleen O'Connor
Janet O'Dessa
Dave O'Hara
Lawrence H. O'Hara
Jennifer O'Sullivan
Pat O'Toole
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60%
Kline House

30%
Programs

7%
General &

Admin.

3%
Fundraising

FY 2021 Expense Summary

FY 2021 Donor Gift Summary

44%
Hospice 
General 

Fund

47%
Kline House

3%
Veterans Fund

5%
Camp Jamie/
Bereavement

1%
Music Therapy
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Sherry Ramage
Dennis & Laura Ramsburg
Barbara Rand
Lloyd & Jeanne Raport
Carole Raucheisen
Patricia Ray
Frances L. Ray
Joanie Raymond Brubaker
Linda F. Read
Abigail Reames
Richard & Diane Reba
William Reckley
Robert & Sharon Rectanus
Jenny Reed
Sandi Reed Burns
Jeanie K. Reeder
Barbara E. Regalia
Marvin & Mary Regner
Douglas & Marilyn Reichard
Robert & Bonnie Reid
Margaret C. Reinberger
Judith A. Remsberg
Mary H. Rhoderick
Jimmy & Geni Rhoten
Sharon L. Rice
R. Eileen Rice
James L. Rice
Jayne Richardson
Patty Richey
Barbara L. Rickman
David Ridenour
James R. Ridgley
Sherrie Ridgley
Travis & Tricia Rieger
Scott D. Riffle
Judy W. Riggs
Paulette Riley
Kathryn Riling
Clarence & 
  Margaret Rinehart
Richard & Patsy Rippeon
Delista A. Rippeon
Alyssa Risney
Mariana Rivera
Bonnie Robbins
Andrew C. Robertson
Brian & Diane Robertson
Mary E. Robinson
Barbarateen Roderick
Keith Rogers
Carolyn Rogers
David & Stacy Rohrer
Kathy A. Rohrer
Dr. & Mrs. Larry D. Romane
Michael Rosensteel

Margaret M. Perry
Lester & Laurie Petersen
Michael Peterson
Janet Petrin
Debra S. Phebus
Joan C. Philipone
Sharon K. Phillips
Jill Phillips
Wendy R. Pierce
Olivia Piontek
Victoria Pnacek
Barry & Jo Ann Poffinberger
Joe & Wilma Polce
Bobbie Pollatos
Thomas & Gagi Pollina
Michael Poole
Anna M. Poole
Linda Post
Katharine Powell
Georgette M. Price
Bambi Prigel
Linda S. Pruitt-Michielli
Kevin E. Pugh
Robert & Cynthia Puhala
Robin Pumphrey
Linda Purdy
Geoffrey Quinn
Donna Rabaiotti
Albert A. Radcliffe III
Beth Rafferty
Susie Rainey
Stephanie Rakich

Prof. William E. O'Toole & 
  Dr. Catherine C. Bodin
Dr. Gregory Ochoa
Deborah Ogle
Nile & Laura Oldham
Dawn Olson
Barbara A. Onofrey
Anthony Osretkar
Tammy Oswald
Lois Pacheco
Theresa Pagan
Mary Ellen Palko
Patricia A. Pangle
Frances J. Pansa
Demetrios Papaioannou
Douglas & Nancy Parker
Charlotte Pascoe
Dr. & Mrs. Jayant L. Patankar
Patricia C. Patterson
Michele Patton
Linda Paul
Jonnie Peake
Yvette Pearch
Charles & Sally Pearl
Dr. & Mrs. A. Austin Pearre, Jr.
Teresa Pearson
Kathleen Pellicot
Monica Penn
Jennifer Peregoy
Sherry Perkins
Mary E. Perry

Linda K. Rosko
Darlene Rosmarino
John J. Rothen, Sr.
Wayne & Cheryl Rouse
Joyce M. Rowe
James Royer
Linda Rubenstein
Sharon Rudy
Fillmer & Linda Ruegg
Margaret Rusk
Cindy Russell
Roseann Russo
Frances J. Russom
Lisa Russoniello
George Ruszat & 
  Jennifer Boston
Jerry & Sara Ryan
Linda M. Ryan
Jennifer Sachar
Barbara C. Sanbower
Mary Jane Sanders
Shauna Saunders
Sue Ann Scafone
Katherine A. Schaefer
Lynn Schenkelberg
Wallace Scherer
Michael Scherr
Victoria D. Schlak
Nancy Schmidt Mullens
Jo Ann Schulze
Gerard Schumeyer
Alan Schwartz
Thomas Schweitzer
Phil & Cathy Scroggin
M. Louise Sears
Michael H. Selby
Shaun Selha
Edward G. Sell , II
Patricia Semler
Carol A. Servacek
Melissa Sexton
Bette Shafer
Melvin & Debra Shafer
Linda A. Shaff
David Shamberger
Melinda E. Shanholtz
Leo & Doris Shank
Beverly A. Sharrer
Gerald & Nancy Shea
Robert & Sue Sheffler
Melina & Lisa Shockey
Beverly M. Shoemaker
Charles A. Shoemaker
Donald & Cynthia Shriner
Marcella D. Shtatman

Music Therapist Georgia 
serenades patient 
Regina and her Hospice 
care team on her 100th 
birthday.
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Lorraine V. Staley
David S. Stalnaker
Jim & April Stang
Lisa D. Starr
Kimberly S. Staub
Dennis & Barbara Steiner
B. Louise Stellabotta
Dr. Michael W. Stern
Reed A. Stigen
Bonita Stiles
Carole A. Stitely
Gene & Peggy Stitely
Darlene Stitely
Jan Stitley
Carol S. Stockhausen
Paul & Sarah Stokely
Linda S. Stone
Stacey Stone
Jennifer Stonebraker
Maxine Stover
William C. Strauss
Shirley Stroup
Amelia D. Stubbs
Cheryl A. Stull
Delegate Paul S. Stull
Robert & Mary Stup
David & Myrtle Sturtz
Louise L. Sullivan
Dolly Sullivan
Catherine Sullivan
Lois D. Summers
William C. Summers
Stanley T. Sundergill
Mary Super
Robert & Audrey Surenko
Jenifer Sutton
Victoria G. Swanhart
Gareth Sweadner
Jacquelyn Szczesny
Robin Taber
Mechelle E. Taccino
John C. Talley
Louise H. Talley
Rebecca Tama
Dr. M. Carrol Tama
Garvin E. Tankersley, Jr.
Mark Tavenner
Roy & Barbara Taylor
Troy & Elizabeth Taylor
Mary Teeter
Susan Temple
Maria Terpolilli
Richard & Mary Terselic
Lorraine Thomas
Edward D. Thomas

Crissie A. Shultz
Treva Siedling
Katherine Siggins
Alan M. Silbert
James S. Sims
Daniel Sipe
Donna L. Sisson
Dave & Kim Skellan
Patricia R. Skidmore
Mary M. Slagle
Juanita Slater
John & Nancy Slovikosky
Howard Smead
Scott M. Smiley
Lauren Smiley
Jennifer L. Smith
Thomas M. Smith
Michael & Lisa Smith
Janet A. Smith
Leslie J. Smith
Sharon Smith
John & Linda Smith
Dr. & Mrs. George I. Smith, Jr.
Paul & Nachette Smith
Karen Smith
Doris F. Smith
Kim Smith
Jebedih Smith
Sean Smith
Michelle S. Smyt
Ava Snesrud
Barbara Snoots
Charles Snow
Susan Snyder & Lin Snider
Gary P. Snyder
Rochelle Sobel
Joel & Jan Soldan
Anne Soria
Kathleen T. Soria
Jacqueline Spahn
Bruce & Lynn Spates
Ella M. Spence
Barbara A. Spence
Norman Spencer
Julia M. Spencer
Lisa Spencer-Smith
Jim C. Spiller
Robert & Lois Spitz
Maureen Springer
Julia Staden
Sarah Stafira
Helen Staiger
Karie K. Stakem
Butch & Jane Stakem
David & Bonnie Staley
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(Top) Kline House patient Betsey Gibson enjoyed 
visits from her friends as they did a parade outside 
of her room.

(Bottom) We can’t put a value on how much joy our 
HOSPETS bring patients, families, and staff. They are 
priceless!
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Ann L. Thomas
William B. Thomas
Bonnie B. Thomas
Alice Thompson
Marsha J. Thompson
Donna R. Tisdale
Stephanie Tognetti
Helen Tognetti
Paula B. Tomey
Vincent J. Toquinto
Sharon Totten
Ruth Tousignaut
Francis Treadwell
Patricia S. Tregoning
Richard & Lorrie Tremper
Joan E. Trey
Mark B. Trimble
Donald & Margaret Trimmer
Jeffery E. Troupe
June M. Trout
Glenda Trout
Ruby L. Trout
Peter W. Troy
Mardellya M. Troyer
Nicholas Tsourounis
Yoshiko E. Tucker
Natasha Tully
Jude Tumach
Debra Turnell
Andrew Tuthill
Pete & Doris Twentey
Robert L. Twentey
Helen E. Tyeryar
Don R. Tyler
Nelson & Patricia Tyler
Barbara Underwood
John & Rebecca Urian
Randolph & Harriet Valentine
Krishna Vanguri
Jerry VanSant
Valerie Vickers
Jo C. Vickers
Sarah Villeneuve
Dr. & Mrs. John A. Vitarello
Patrick & Bonnie Volovar
Eugene & Tina Von Gunten
Harriet E. Wachter & 
  Dale Wachter
Reed & Pamela Wachter
Deborah E. Wachter-Harne
Tania Wagner
E. Earle & Lois Walden
Carolyn M. Walker-Fitzgerald
Susan M. Wallace

George Wallace
Maureen Walter
Joanne Waltz
Karen Ward
Daniel & Jacqueline Ward
Douglas & Cindy Warfield
Benjamin Warfield
Sandra Warfield
Nancy G. Warfield
Chrissy Warner
Natalie R. Warner
Cynthia L. Warner
Charlotte R. Warrenfeltz
Alissa Wassung
Mary W. Wassung
Norene Wastler
Thomas Watkins
Debbie Watkins
Ellen Watts
Teresa M. Webb
Judith A. Webster
Kevin W. Weddle
Brandi Weese
Robert Rice &  Kathy Weishaar
Victoria Weitzel
Walter & Sandra Wells
Kelley Welty
Katrinka L. Westendorf
Rosemary A. Whalen
Jean D. Whipp
Clarence & Judith White
Franklin E. White
Patricia White
Katherine M. White
Jenice A. Whitehouse
Robert & Cherry Whitmore
Roger & Sonya Wichelt
Sandra Wichtendahl
Donald L. Wilcom
Sally Wilding
Patricia Y. Wiles
Clyde & Sandra Wiley
Kathryn Wilkinson-Smith
Jim Willard
Barry & Doris Willard
Alex Willemin
Larry & Catherine Williams
Janet Williams
Charles & Marsha Williard
Nancy C. Williford
Charles & Janice Willis
Mary F. Wills
Janet Willsie-Noffsinger
Ronald B. Wilson
Eric & Laura Wilt

Darlene D. Wilt
Roberta Windle
Lucien & Anna Winegar
Beverly R. Winegardner
Carole M. Winpigler
David L. Winterhalter
Sarah Wise
Deborah Wivell
Harry Wong
Brooks C. B. Wood
Wilma Woodfield
Amare Worku
Maria K. Wortman
Rose Wovna
Jean C. Wright
James & Susan Writer
Lisa Wyngarden
Belinda Yakubovich
Ramona A. Yanike
Jeffrey Yeakle
John B. Yetter
Mike & Marlene Young

Martha H. Young
Gail Young
Philip & Barbara Young
Dr. Daniel Zaharevitz &  
  Karen Flint
Marilyn C. Zekaria
Barry Zell
Eric Zeller
Terri Zigler
Dottie Zimmerman
Sandra A. Zimmerman
Georgia A. Zirkle
Douglas & Virginia Zittle

ORGANIZATIONS
Advantage Engineers LLC
Alpha Master Chapter of 
  Beta Sigma Phi
Altec Inc.
Arthur W. Boyce, PA.
Blue Ridge Behavioral Health
Boland

“Sailing through the Winter Solstice 
is a fun way for us to give back to our 
community while raising money for a 
good cause. Frederick Health Hospice 
Veteran’s Program provides care, hope 
and love to our country’s veterans and 
those are the qualities we wanted our 
American theme boat to portray and 
support."

–Meredith Roark, Matan Philanthropic Committee
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Brandenburg Electric, Inc.
Callan & Cramer Realty Inc.
Carey & Associates
Centauri, LLC
Charles River Labs
CNR Insurance
Common Market Co-Op
Credit Management Company
Crestwood Village Hospitality 
Committee
Dennis T. Alexander, CPA
District Court of Maryland
Diversified Title & Tag Services
East County Auto
Edward Jones-CSL Team
Emmitsburg Community Chorus
Frederick Health Hospital
Frederick Rescue Mission, Inc.
Friends of Carroll Creek Urban 
  Park Inc.
Friends of the Agricultural History 
  Farm Park
Glass Concepts
HITT Contracting, Inc
Holly Hills Country Club
Innovative Incorporated
Jacques De Molay Commandery #4
Julie Gaver Training and 
  Development, LLC
K & B Plumbing & Heating, Inc.
Kensington CC Divas
Law Office of Scott Alan Morrison, P.A.
Lemek, LLC
Mens Nine Hole Golf League
Mercer, Flanagan & Company, PC
MidAtlantic Farm Credit, FLCA
Middletown Volunteer Fire Co.
Milkhouse Brewery at Stillpoint Farm
New Market District Lions Club
NIST Energy & Environment Division
NNSA Office of Nuclear Material 
Integration
North Star Foundations, Inc.
NRTC
Oak Interiors, LLC
Ours, Lawyer, Lewis & Co. PLLC
Pleasant Walk Homemakers Club
PLES Special Education Team
Raymond James
Rock Creek Apartments Inc
RunSignup Inc
SNL Food Group, Inc.
Spring Arbor of Frederick
Spring Arbor Senior Living - Frederick
STULZ Air Technology Systems, Inc.

Sun Motor Cars
The PenSure Group
Town of New Market
Upper Potomac Chapter Military 
Officers Assoc. of America
VanMar Associates Inc.
Verizon Engineering
Visit Frederick
Visiting Angels of Frederick
Wivell
Wurth Revcar Fasteners, Inc.

GIFTS IN KIND
Recognizes those who made a gift of 
supplies and services to our administrative 
offices, Kline House or one of our 
fundraising events. 

Harold E. Beall
Lila J. Beaulieu
Doris S. Blais
Bob Perrygo & Mary Bonen
Judith D. Brenk
Barbara A. Brewster
Ridgely & Elizabeth Brown
Niki Corkran
Erin E. Del Balzo
Jo Gillelan
Debora L. Green
Bonnie K. Hagerman
Harvey & Kathy Lettofsky
Debbie More
Glenn & Mary Nininger
Mary A. Oster
Melanie G. Quinn
Diane Saltzman
Julia M. Spencer
J. Lynn Stimmel
Dolly Sullivan
Renee Thompson
Nancy G. Warfield

ORGANIZATIONS
Affordable Signs and Neon, Inc.
Frederick Health Hospital
Frederick Lodge No. 684, B.P.O. Elks
Frederick Womans Civic Club
Gaver Tree Farm
New Vision Pioneers
Record Street Home
Thompson Gas
Varonis Systems
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The Value of Our Volunteers 
Despite the challenges we all faced as the pandemic continued into 
another year, the generosity of our volunteers brought comfort to 
our patients and families. We were even able to grow our Volunteer 
program, adding more than 20 new volunteers in just the last quarter 
of 2021. 

"Thank You" simply isn’t enough for the incredible 
work they do to support our neighbors who need 
our help. 

(Top left clockwise: Von, pictured at the annual Walk to End 
Alzheimer’s represents Hospice at community events. Big Buddy 
Gus and his Little Buddy get to know each other during Camp 
Jamie. Mike supports various administrative needs.

While every volunteer 
makes a difference, these 
volunteers have donated 
their time for 10 years 
or more and continue to 
remain active:

20 years + 
Robert Abdinoor
Joan Derr
Patti Fehlinger
Elaine Junker
Kathy Lettofsky
Linda Shaff

15 years + 
Molly Aitken
Sylvia Anderson
Mary Bonen
Andrew DiPasquale
Michele Fettner
Karen Kelleher
Judy Lowe
Mark Mitchell
Nicole Orr
Margaret Perry
Nan Principe-Crockett
Ann Thompson
Mike Watterson
Nina Weedon 

10 years +
Beth Bittle
Ray Brown
Dick Burd
Sue Deavours
Tom Delaney
Leisa Dove
Michael Folio
Jo Gillelan
Gus Guglielmo
Denise Higgins
Ian Hitchcock
Barb Lavery
Joanne Lightbown
Alison Lynch
Lois Miller
Patty Milstead
Elaine O’Neal
Mary O’Neill
Bob Perrygo
Sue Sanders
Judy Williams
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Camp Jamie
A bereavement camp designed 
for children and adolescents, 
grades 1-8, and offered at no 
charge. Camp Jamie provides 
opportunities for grieving 
children and adolescents to talk 
about their feelings related to 
the death of someone special, 
as well as learn coping skills 
for dealing with those feelings. 
Applications available at 
FrederickHealthHospice.org.

Applications due May 12. 
Space is limited. 

June 10-12, 2022
Skycroft Conference Center
Transportation Provided 

 

Surviving Our Ultimate 
Loss (S.O.U.L.) Support 
Group 
Frederick Health Hospice-
supported in-person group 
meets every Monday evening 
and is specifically for mothers 
grieving children who have died 
from overdose or complications 
from substance abuse. While the 
group does have the support of 
a Frederick Health Hospice staff 
counselor, S.O.U.L. is peer-led 
and can best be described as 
"moms helping moms."

SurvivingOurUltimateLoss.org 
New members may join at 
any time. For registration 
information, email 
FrederickMDSOUL@gmail.com 
or call 301-514-3546

Mondays, 6:00 PM – 7:30 PM

Teen Camp Jamie
A bereavement camp designed 
for teens, grades 9-12, and 
offered at no charge. Teen Camp 
Jamie provides teens a safe and 
comfortable environment for 
expressing their grief, while 
also teaching coping skills and 
helping to build self-esteem and 
trust. Applications available at 
FrederickHealthHospice.org.

Applications due March 18. 
Space is limited. 

April 2, 2022
Thorpewood Retreat Center
Transportation Provided 

General Grief Support 
Groups
A group designed to provide 
support to individuals who have 
experienced the death of a loved 
one. Being with individuals who 
have had similar experiences 
and feelings allows sharing and 
healing to take place, and this 
group provides a safe place 
where group members can share 
their story and express their grief.

Drop-in group. No registration 
required. 

Thursdays (1st and 3rd), 
2:00 PM – 3:30 PM
(Last Session September 15) 
Thursdays (2nd and 4th), 
5:00 PM – 6:30 PM
(Last Session June 23)

Spousal/Partner Loss 
Support Group
Eight-week support group 
designed for those whose 
spouse/life partner has died. 
During this group we will explore 
and share the issues specific to 
the death of a spouse/life partner 
and provide understanding and 
validation of feelings. We will 
discuss tools you may utilize in 
order to begin the process of 
recovering peace and rebuilding 
your future. Once this eight-week 
group begins, it is closed to new 
members until the next open 
registration and start date. 
Please register by April 6.

Wednesdays, 
April 13 - June 8, 2022
5:30 PM – 7:00 PM 
(No group will be held May 18)

Additional details including 
how to register are 

available on our website at 
FrederickHealthHospice.org. 

All events are held at Frederick 
Health Village unless 

otherwise noted.

Calendar of Events

Grief Support Groups and Workshops

NEW!
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Has your address changed? Or would you prefer to get the online version of this newsletter? Email PJSmith@Frederick.Health

Use smile.amazon.com for extra giving to Hospice!

Hospice Wish List 
on Amazon!
You may continue to bring donated 
items to our office or you can purchase 
them directly from Amazon.com. They’ll 
be automatically shipped to our 
Kline Hospice House. 

Find our Amazon Wish list for 
the Kline Hospice House at
FrederickHealthHospice.org/
Kline-Hospice-House/Wish-List.

Kline Hospice House
•	 Toilet bowl cleaner
•	 Bleach
•	 Laundry Detergent (HE)
•	 Paper towels
•	 Tissues
•	 Trash bags (13-gallon)
•	 Trash bags (1-gallon)
•	 K-Cups
•	 Soda
•	 Gift cards for Amazon, Food Lion and 

Walmart
•	 Disinfectant wipes
•	 Furniture polish

Teen Grief Camp 
For Students in Grades 9-12

Equine-Assisted Therapy • Music TherapyArt-Based Intervention • Hiking
Memorial Campfire

One-Day Camp
April 2, 2022 

Thorpewood, Thurmont, MD
Transportation provided from Hospice office.

Now accepting applications. To ensure the safety of campers and volunteers, Camp Jamie will follow FCPS COVID guidelines. Participants are required to wear a mask and follow social distancing protocols. 
Space is limited. 

For more information, visit FrederickHealthHospice.org and click on Grief-Loss/Camp Jamie.

NEW!


